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	Nursery

	In Nursery this week, we have been looking at repeating shape and colour patterns.  The children have been predicting what comes next and have been printing and describing their patterns. We have also been looking at shapes in the environment, on clothes and in nature.  In letters and sounds, we have been looking at patterns in percussion sound and syllables and completing sentences and nursery rhymes using rhyming words. The children have been working very hard -well done!

Homework

Shapes  https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=beTDz9HSNOM
Initial sounds  https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Ea7RH8_cpso
Blending sounds  https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=_3uQSIrbDp0

	Reception

	
	This week the children have all written a recount of their visit to Ash End Farm last week. We have been really pleased with the effort and the improvements they have made in their writing. The children obviously enjoyed the day because they could recall lots of information and facts they have learned.   They have been clapping out rhythms to nursery rhymes and simple songs. They have used the vocabulary: fast, slow, quiet and loud. They have also used musical instruments to copy and make up musical rhythms of their own. Everyone looked fantastic in their wacky wigs or funny hats on Friday. It was a fun way to end the term. We hope everyone has a safe and happy half-term.

	Year 1

	1C
	This week in Literacy we have had great fun being weather forecasters! We predicted the weather for morning and afternoon and tried hard to use weather words and phrases such as 'light rain' and 'patches of sun.' Well done to Abraham - your weather report was suberb! In IPC we have been learning about what holidays were like in the past. Well done to Mia, Abigail and Lakisha for fantastic writing. Have a good holiday everyone!

	1H
	This week we have been learning all about the weather. In science we have been learning about different types of weather and then in literacy we have been using this vocabulary to write weather forecasts. In numeracy we have been learning about how to present data in Venn and Carroll diagrams. A special mention goes to Namanpreet, Ikem, Taejon, Khayam and Sufyan who have been working really hard in Miss Witter’s group!

	1J
	This week in 1J we have been learning about weather forecasts and all of the different symbols and vocabulary. We have used this new learning to write our own weather reports in literacy and have filmed ourselves presenting them! Well done to Sian and Reon for their fantastic work! In numeracy we have been learning about and using Venn and Carroll diagrams; well done to Bharman and Aisha for their hard work! Have a lovely half-term 1J and keep up the good work!

	Year 2

	2D
	This week we have been working hard in all our lessons - practising our problem-solving and mathematical skills in Numeracy, creating our own super storylines in Literacy and learning new inference skills in our reading. We had a fantastic time splashing about in the pool for our Splash day at swimming. Well done 2D - you have worked incredibly hard this half-term, so you deserve a nice, long rest over the holiday!

	2N
	2N have come back ready to work hard after their SATs last week and I am very proud of everyone. In literacy we have been looking at the story Elliot Midnight Superhero and writing a new adventure for him to go on. We have also been working hard in our guided reading lessons, looking at space and reading about the moon. On Wednesday we had a visit from the school photographer and had our 2N class photo! Have a lovely half term break 2N!

	2W
	What a busy week we have had in Year 2. In Literacy we have been working hard writing our own version of Super Daisy and have even introduced our own Super Villain. In maths we have been working hard doing lots of different things to do with all four operations like adding, subtracting, multiplying and dividing. All the children have worked really hard this half term and should be proud of what they have achieved. Have a good rest over the holiday and come back ready for our final half term in KS1!
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	Year 3

	3A
	In ICT this week we have worked really hard to program "Scratch" and work on animation. In Numeracy we have been looking at different trial and error methods to solve problems and in Literacy we have been working on trying to write an explanation text about mummification. I was really pleased with the efforts that the children put in during their tests.

	3C
	I would like to thank all the children for the hard work and scores they achieved in their tests last week. This week we have been back to more normal lessons and have written an explanation text on mummification, worked on solving problems and using co-ordinates in Numeracy and looked at rulers in Ancient Egypt.

	3M
	This week we have been working hard to write an explanation text. These pieces of writing show how something works or how it came to be. We have been looking at the features of such texts and tried hard to write about why pyramids were made in Ancient Egypt. In Numeracy we have been looking at some of the trickier questions from our tests last week and looking at methods to solve problems. In IPC we have painted our scarab beetles and looked at temples.

	Year 4

	4A
	In 4A this week in literacy we have looked at multiplication and division in numeracy. We have learnt some new methods to answer questions about each, such as the grid method for multiplication and chunking for division. In literacy we have written an explanation text about how Beowulf trains to defeat Grendel. In IPC we have continued to learn about the Anglo Saxons, including looking at Sutton Hoo the burial ship.

	4M
	In 4M this week during literacy we have been writing an explanation text about the training regimes of heroes, such as Beowulf. We learnt about how to structure an explanation text and have included an introduction, why and how paragraph and a conclusion in our work. In Numeracy we have continued to use the results from our tests last week to revise topics that needed reiteration such as rounding and balancing sums. On Tuesday we watched all of our teachers play cricket in a staff cricket match. We enjoyed taking our chairs outside and being spectators!

	4W
	In 4W this week we have been using our test papers from last week in numeracy to revise the topics which we as a class found more challenging. This included rounding and converting fractions into decimals. In literacy we have worked hard to draft and write an explanation text about Beowulf’s daily training schedule, including an introduction, why paragraph, how paragraph and a conclusion. In the afternoon during IPC we have used primary and secondary sources to infer what type of people the items in the Sutton Hoo burial ship belonged too.

	

	Year 5

	5A
	Another eventful week in 5A!In Maths we have looked at our  results and revised those areas which were a bit tricky. In Literacy we have also revised some of the areas covered in the tests. In Science, we have looked at metamorphosis in insects and amphibians.It was lucky that we have so many tadpoles in the pond so that we could actually see the life cycle and how the frog spawn changes into tadpoles and then the various changes until it becomes a frog. In IPC we have revisited the story of the Battle of Marathon. After a very busy half term, we are all looking forward to our break!

	5L
	Well, what a busy week year 5 have had this week. I'm really pleased with how hard the children have been working this week and all children have been trying really hard. In numeracy this week we have been focusing upon our shape knowledge and identifying the properties of regular and irregular polygons. In literacy this week we have been focusing upon our grammar making sure that we can punctuate our sentences accurately. Finally, a big well done to all of 5L who were fantastic in their class assembly! Well done 5L. Keep up the good work!

	5W
	This week in 5W we have worked really hard on improving our speed with mental maths.  We play a great game of Hit the Button which helps us with our times tables.  Currently at the top of our leader board we have Hana, closely followed by Amil.  Keep up the times tables practice and number bonds practice.  Mr Wade and Miss Dooley are very proud of 5W with their team work during PE while doing relay races.  The children were very encouraging to their team members who sometimes find sports difficult.  They all showed great sportsmanship which is great to see.  We are now looking forward to a restful break after all the hard work we have put into this term.  Enjoy yourselves and stay safe!

	                                                     Year 6

	SATs tests may be over, but life in year 6 is no less hectic. We have spent much of our week creating two pieces of independent writing based on our study of World War II. The first is a piece of narrative description and the second is a letter written from the perspective of a given character. We have been very impressed by how well Year 6 have applied themselves to this important task. On that note, we would like to say a big thank you to everyone in Year 6 for their exemplary behaviour during their recent visit to the park. And finally, our joke:  Q: What do you call a baby monkey?  A: A Chimp off the old block.
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DORRINGTON ACADEMY


Head Teacher; Miss L Barratt


www.dorringtonprimary.co.uk 	Tel: 0121 464 5330 


Fax: 0121 464 7904





DORRINGTON NEWS: 22nd May 2015





DORRINGTON DIARY -    Dates for your Diary


Friday, 22nd May – SCHOOL CLOSES AT 3.35PM FOR HALF TERM





Monday, 1st June – SCHOOL OPENS FOR ALL CHILDREN


Friday, 5th – Monday 8th June – Year 6 Kingswood


Monday, 8th June – FILM CLUB


Thursday, 11th June KS2 Sports Day


Tuesday, 16th June – Bollywood Evening 3.45pm-6.00pm


Thursday, 25th June – Parents’ Evening 4pm-7pm


Friday, 26th June – SCHOOL CLOSED TO ALL PUPILS


Monday, 29th June – SCHOOL CLOSED TO ALL PUPILS


























                                        LOST COAT


We are looking for a lost coat:


A George, dark green parka style coat, with gold studs on shoulders, fur on the hood and a white fleece lining. 


 Size 4-5 years.


If found, please hand in at the office. Thank you.




















ATTENDANCE & PUNCTUALITY


          This week the top classes for Attendance and Punctuality were as follows:


Attendance�
�
�
�
�
�
�
KS1�
           1J�
     100%�
KS2�
5W�
97.08%�
�
REC�
RW�
99.14%�
Year 3�
3M�
95.26%�
�
Year 1�
1J�
100%�
Year 4�
4M�
97.50%�
�
Year 2�
2N�
98.71%�
Year 5�
5W�
97.08%�
�
�
�
�
Year 6�
6S�
95.00%�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
Punctuality�
�
�
�
�
�
�
KS1 Winners�
RH/RJ/1J/1H/2D�
0 LATES�
KS2 Winners�
   3C/4M�
0 LATES�
�
KS1 Most Lates�
1C�
4 LATES�
KS2 Most Lates�
   3M/4A�
3 LATES�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
HOUSE WINNER    This week’s House Winner is EMERALD Well Done!





CLASS HOUSE POINT WINNERS


KS1   2N       KS2    5A 





          WINNING CLASSES FOR RESPECT     KS1	  --	           KS2   --
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HSBC School Bank


The next dates for the school bank are:


Tuesday, 2nd June 2015, Tuesday, 16th June 2015


Tuesday, 30th June 2015, Tuesday, 14th July 2015


Anyone wanting to open an account please come and collect a brochure.  Thank you.





                 Sainsbury’s Active Kids Vouchers


We are collecting Sainsbury’s Active Kids Vouchers again this year. 


Please send vouchers to the school office.


Thank you!!





Kids Club - Vacancy


 We still have a vacancy for a Play Worker at the Kids Club.  Please contact Clare on 07940 555 263 for more information.


Previous applicants need not apply.





Kids Club - Holidays


As usual the Kids Club will be open in the May Spring Bank Holiday.  If you would like your child to come and join in the fun we will be available Tuesday 26th, Wednesday 27th and Thursday 28th May.  If you are interested in a place, please contact Clare or Lucy on 07940 555 263 or collect a form from Kids Clubs.  Thank you.









































“Together we are stronger"








